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November 4, 2013
Members Present:
Lynn Williams (Chair), Kevin Ayotte (Vice-Chair), Diane Blair (University-wide), President Joseph Castro, Kiranjit Dhanjan (ASI), Interim Provost Andrew Hoff, Thomas Holyoke (At-large), Michael Jenkins (At-large), Loretta Kensinger (State-wide), Rebecca Raya-Fernandez (At-large)
Visitors:
Venita Baker, Associate Vice President Michael Caldwell (Faculty Affairs), Vice President Peter Smits (Advancement)
The meeting was called to order at 3:05 p.m. by Chair Williams in HML 2108. 
1.
Agenda.
MSC
to approve the Agenda.

2.
Minutes of 10/14/13.
Senator Kensinger requested correction of the minutes to include her motion that AP&P develop a policy regarding temporary faculty leaves and committee appointments.

Senator Raya-Fernandez requested clarification that the threat assessment consultant’s visit on October 15, 2013 was sponsored by the President’s Cabinet and the university CARE Team.
MSC to approve the minutes of 10/14/13 as amended.
3.
Communications and Announcements.

A.
Fall 2014 first-year applications.

President Castro announced that new applications for fall 2014 are up nearly 30% from the same time last year, ahead of the system-wide average. Fresno State has requested 800 new students out of the expected 8,000 student system-wide increased demand, although the Chancellor’s Office may not approve the full amount.
B.
Council on the Future of Agriculture in the Central Valley.

President Castro stated that he will be announcing a new Council on the Future of Agriculture in the Central Valley later this week. One issue to be addressed by the council is the role of various Fresno State programs in supporting agriculture in the valley. Discussion ensued re: the scope of agricultural topics to be covered by the council.
C.
Library Safety.

Provost Hoff stated that October saw the largest number of visits to the Henry Madden Library since its opening yet there are few incidents of inappropriate behavior. Many off-campus visitors use the library without incident.
Senator Kensinger asked what efforts are being taken to make security more present in the library. Provost Hoff suggested inviting Dave Tyckoson to discuss the details of library security with the Executive Committee. Discussion ensued.

D.
Division of Graduate Studies (DGS) is Moving.

Provost Hoff announced that DGS is moving from the library back to Thomas Administration at the request of DGS.
E.
Academic Advising Effectiveness Study.

Provost Hoff stated that the Provost’s Office will be studying the effectiveness of academic advising provided by various outlets and ways to maximize that effectiveness. Discussion ensued.
F.
Director of Social Media Position.

Vice President Peter Smits (Advancement) stated that a little over one year ago, the Expanded Executive Committee approved the appointment of Dr. Tamyra Pierce as Interim Director of Social Media. University Advancement would like to extend Dr. Pierce’s interim appointment through the end of the 2013-14 academic year. APM 320 requires consultation with the Executive Committee re: the extension of interim appointments beyond 12 months.
MSC to recommend extending Dr. Pierce’s interim appointment as Director of Social Media for another 6 months.
G.
Campus Fee Committee Call.

Vice Chair Ayotte stated that he received an email from Vice President Oliaro (Student Affairs) stating that the current faculty representative to the Campus Fee Advisory Committee, Ke Wu, has asked to step down. Vice Chair Ayotte will send a call for nominations to the faculty.
H.
State-wide Senate Report.

Senator Kensinger provided a summary of recent activity by the State-wide Academic Senate.
I.
Sikh Cultural Awareness Event.

Kiranjit Dhanjan announced that there will be presentations this week from 11am-3pm in the Free Speech area on awareness of Sikh Culture.
4.
Executive Committee Restructuring.
Discussion ensued re: options to enhance communication of faculty input and concerns to the university president and provost.
Chair Williams will meet with Vice Chair Ayotte to draft a request for a revised assigned-time allocation for the Academic Senate.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be announced.

An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting. 
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